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Board Meeting Agenda  
 Town of Milltown Public  

December 28, 2022, 7:00 pm, at the Milltown Fire Hall 
 

1. Meeting called to order  

Town of Milltown meeting was called to order by Mike Dau at 7:00 p.m. on December 28, 
2022.   
Present Board Members: Michael Dau, Jon Eckel, Mark Engelhardt, Chris Nelson, and Cheryl 
Kloehn.   
 
Other Present:  J Gary Lilyquist, Mick Simonson, Justin Gamache, Rick Kemis, Dick Wealthy, 
Linda LaMere 
 

2. Agenda Subtractions  
 
Chris Nelson made a motion to add dog bite to new business and campground to Old 
Business.  Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed. 
 
 

3. Prior meeting minutes approval 
 
November 14, 2022 meeting minutes:  Chris Nelson made a motion to accept the November 
14, 2022 meeting minutes.  Jon Eckel seconded. 
 
Minutes for Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of Electorates:  Chris Nelson made a 
motion to accept the Minutes for the Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of 
Electorates. Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed. 
 

4. Financial Report approval 

Financial Report ending December 23, 2022:  Jon Eckel made a motion to table until January 9, 
2022 meeting.  Chris Nelson seconded.  Passed. 
Profit & Loss ending December 23, 2022:  Jon Eckel made a motion to table until January 9, 
2022 meeting.  Chris Nelson seconded.  Passed. 
 

5. Maintenance Report 

Mick Simonson stated that there are no major problems.  The inside dually tire needed to be 
repaired.  The wing was attached to the grader with Jeff’s help.   
The overhead doors need to be repaired as the bottom thresholds, cable, pins are not working 
properly.  Mick Simonson asked for a bid from Lake Country Door on new rubber thresholds, 
cables and pins for $3336.00.  Jon Eckel made a motion to accept the bid from Lake Country 
Door LLC for $3336.00 to repair the overhead doors at the shop.  Chris Nelson seconded.  
Passed. 
Talked to Tony to look grader, has loose tie rods, pins and play in tire.  Mick would like to 
order parts through Midwest Machinery Company and then Tony would repair at the Town 
Shop.  Mick would like this done before grading in the spring.  Mick also stated that the air 
conditioner does not work and the grader is starting to show it’s age.   
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Noble tire in Barron for new tires for the grader, they go thru Bauer Built which we do not 
have an account set up.  The Clerk would be able to set up the account with Bauer Built.  Tires 
from Bauer Built would be $2404.00 each with State discount with $100.00 service charge and 
$150 per tire to mount.  As example of what the tires could cost, Balsam Lake township paid 
$5500 a piece for tires.   
 
Chris Nelson brought an idea of obtaining quotes for used graders and trading in the Town of 
Milltown’s grader before any new repairs are done on the grader.  Mike Dau will check on 
used grader prices. 
 
Tommy from Monroe Truck stopped to discuss with Mick Simonson on a competitive check on 
Monroe trucks costing $600 for one and $750 for both trucks.  Board decided that it was not 
necessary at this time. 
 
John Christianson stopped to talk with Mick Simonson and stated that the Xmark mower 
should be traded in sooner than later.  Mick Simonson will get a quote for January’s meeting.  
If over $25,000, then we will open for bid. 
 
At the Beach, people are parking all over and Mick Simonson is worried about them taking out 
sewer vents.  He will take the loader out and bank up the parking area in order to keep people 
from parking all over.   
s 
   

6.  New Business 

a.  January 9, 2022 Caucus:  Need to appoint a Chairman for the January 9th Town 
Caucus, Chris Nelson made a motion to appoint J Gary Lilyquist as Chairman of the 
Caucus.  Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed. 

b. Kemis Driveway Permit:  Rick Kemis presented to the Board that he wanted to put in a 
driveway into one of his fields, but because of waterway issues did not.  He did further 
research and found that agricultural land is exempt from the waterway issues.  Chris 
Nelson made a motion to approve the driveway permit into his farmland off 230th, Jon 
Eckel seconded.  Passed.  

c. Dog Bite- 1553 230th Ave, there was a dog bite issue and the dog held onto the person 
for 7 minutes and there was major hemorrhaging.  The ambulance was called.  Darrel 
Hall contacted Mike Dau, the Chairman and stated that this was the second time that 
the dog had done this.  There is no dog ordinance in the Town of Milltown.  This is a 
county issue.  Mike Dau will call Darrell Hall and Cheryl Kloehn, Clerk will call Polk 
County.  Checking with the Sheriff’s Department, if the dog is at large, then they step 
in.  As long as the dog is on the property or inside the home, the Sheriff’s Department 
cannot do anything.   

 

7. Old Business 

a. Update on Town Hall:  Cabinets are in, the doors are coming along good.  The 
Town Hall should be done in February 2023.  J Gary Lilyquist made a comment 
that the sidewalks are far from the building and the Town of Milltown should 
revisit the concrete sidewalks and blacktopping of the lot before the work is 
done.  Suggestion that we should get a hold of Monarch to do the blacktop and 
be put on the list.   

b. Update on Town of Milltown Website:  Comments were made that the Town of 
Milltown website is not similar to the Village of Osceola website.  It was stated 
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that we would prefer that type of look and this was discussed with Julie.  The 
website is also not mobile ready and that stock photos could be used until other 
photos are obtained.  An email was sent to JJ Web Services to restructure the 
web site ASAP so that we can go live. 
 

c. Bonding for Town of Milltown Treasurer:  Chris Nelson discussed with Rural Insurance 
and since the Town of Milltown has a Resolution 17-03, Treasurer’s Bond, that we do 
not need a bond for the Treasurer.   

 
d. Campground:  Dick Wealty and Linda LaMere is pursuing a campground adjacent to 

Five Flags Golf Course.   They thought that they would be able to obtain services from 
Village of Balsam Lake for water and sewer.  They presented at the board meeting to 
the Village of Balsam Lake and were told that the Village of Balsam Lake will not bring 
services to the campground unless the Town of Milltown annex the property.   The 
board discussed that everything between the land and the village would have to be 
annexed.  This request is tabled until the January 9, 2022 meeting. 

8. Closed Session  

Entering into closed session pursuant to Wis Stat. Sec. 19.85(1)(c) for the purpose of 
considering employment, promotion, compensation or performance evaluation data of any 
public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises authority. 
 
Chris Nelson made a motion to enter into closed session for wages of the Maintenance 
Supervisor, Mick Simonson and Maintenance Worker, Justin Gamache, and Cheryl Kloehn, 
Clerk.  Jon Eckel seconded. Passed. 
 
Chris Nelson made a motion to enter back into open session of the regular Town of Milltown 
Board Meeting.  Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.   
 
Chris Nelson made a motion to give Mick Simonson, Maintenance Supervisor a $1.50 per hour 
raise effective January 1, 2023 taking his hourly rate from $24.37 to 30.19 per hour and Justin 
Gamache, Maintenance Worker a $.75 per hour raise effective January 1, 2023 taking his 
hourly wage from $24.37 to  $25.12per hour.  Both employees will receive a performance 
review with the Town of Milltown Chair, Mike Dau the first week in January 2023 and again on 
July 1, 2023.  Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.   
 
Chris Nelson made a motion to give the Town of Milltown Clerk, Cheryl Kloehn a $5.00 an hour 
raise, taking the wage from $19.00 per hour to $24.00 per hour effective January 1, 2023.  Jon 
Eckel seconded.  Passed.  
 

9. Adjourn 

The next Board Meeting will be held on January 9, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. and the Caucus will also 
be held on this date. 
Chris Nelson made a motion to adjourn the Town of Milltown December 28, 2022 Board 
Meeting, at 9:00 p.m. Jon Eckel seconded.  Passed.   


